National Association of the 10" Mt. Div., Inc.
PO Box 150
Carthage, NY 13619

October 20, 2021

Mark Cupelo
8196 Rachel Court
Baldwinsville, NY 13027

Dear Mark,

Thank you for your generous donation of $1,000.00 via Pay-Pal on October 10, 2021, which we
have credited to the National Association’s Scholarship Fund held by the Northern New York
Community Foundation in accordance with your instructions.

Since 2007, the Scholarship Program has awarded 136 scholarships totaling $543,250.00 to well
qualified and deserving Association members, their spouses, or their children.

In 2021, we awarded 26 scholarships totaling $55,750.00, The scholarship amount ranges from
$1,250 to $5,000.

Our Soldiers and their family members very much appreciate this support. You have done
something very noble by making this donation, because it lets our Soldiers, and their family
members know that their sacrifices and service is appreciated by those they serve.
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This letter serves as the record of the receipt of your gift by the National Association of the 10™
Mountain Division, Inc. a 501(c) (19) organization (EIN 84-6118226, Dated 24 June 1982). Please
note that the Association has provided no goods or services in exchange for your contribution.



